

WESTERN ROAD C.P.SCHOOL

Southover High Street Lewes, East Sussex BN7 1JB

Telephone: 01273 473013 Fax: 01273 470233

Headteacher: Matthew Montebello

Newsletter — Friday, 15th December 2017 Issue No: 7

http://www.westernroad.e-sussex.sch.uk

Dear Parents and Carers,

Artists and Makers and Christmas Fair

By now most of you will know that this year's Artists and Makers Christmas Fair raised an **AMAZING** £11,600. Thank you so much to Antonia and the entire Artists and Makers team for their hard work. Thank you too to everyone who came and supported the event. It was a wonderful day with a lovely atmosphere.

The School Christmas Fair on Friday was also a tremendous success. Thank you to Jacindy, Charlie and everyone else who helped to make the event so enjoyable.

The money raised by FOWR makes a very considerable contribution to the range of opportunities we are able to offer our children. Below I have listed the ways in which FOWR money has been put to use over the last two financial years so you can see how important these funds are to the school.

Thank you once again – the school is very fortunate to have such a supportive parent body.

2017 - 2018

27 th April 2017	£380	Lion Dance
9 th May 2017	£1270	£260 - Year 2 Trip to Wakehurst Place
		£195 - Reception trip to Plumpton College
		£170 - Year 6 Trip to Newhaven Fort (Safety in Action)
		£160 Year 6 Trip to the Bowlplex (Post SATs)
		£485 Year 3 Trip to the Globe Theatre London
15 th June 2017	£550	Yoga Invoices
29 th June 2017	£91	Year 6 Autograph Books
9 th Nov 2017	£260	Year 5 Trip to Herstmonceux Science Centre
9 th Nov 2017	£295	Year 2 trip to Brooklands coach
9 th Nov 2017	£170	Year 1 trip to the Sealife Centre
9 th Nov 2017	£35.97	Art week resources Baker Ross SW
9 th Nov 2017	£41.60	Art week resources Kent LP
9 th Nov 2017	£31.75	Art Week resources Kent CL
9 th Nov 2017	£34.70	Art Week resources Kent NH
9 th Nov 2017	£132.80	Outdoor easel for EYFS
9 th Nov 2017	£205.86	Headteacher's cups
9 th Nov 2017	£340	Round Bench
9 th Nov 2017	£179.10	Long bench
9 th Nov 2017	£124.50	Book Bags for new intake
5 th October 2017	£495	Imperial War Museum Coach
10 th Nov 2017	£80	Yoga Invoice
10 th Nov 2017	£450	Yoga Invoice June & July
10 th Nov 2017	£300	Yoga Invoice September
10 th Nov 2017	£300	Yoga Invoice October

Safe-Guarding Children at Western Road Community Primary School: At Western Road Community Primary, all staff take safeguarding children very seriously. All staff have been trained in Safeguarding and Child Protection. If you have any concerns about a child's well-being, bullying or e-safety, please contact the Designated Teachers for Child Protection: **Mr Montebello, Mr Paterson and Mrs Wooler.**

4 th Dec 2017	£120.00	Christmas Tree Goldcliff
4 th Dec 2017	£79.54	Christmas Cups 24catering
4 th Dec 2017	£100.00	Christmas Crackers
11 th Dec 2017	£44.93	Christmas Fair Yr4 GLS
11 th Dec 2017	£34.65	Christmas Fair Yr5 Kent
11 th Dec 2017	£50.40	Christmas Fair Yr6 Little Crafty Bugs

<u>2016 – 2017</u>

19 th April 2016	£10,479	Creative play – playground equipment
16 th May 2016	£200	Yr 6 Bowling Coach
,	£100	Reception Woodsmill Trip
	£236.45	Library Audio Corner
18 th May 2016	£465	Ukuleles
25 th May 2016	£100	Yr 6 BBQ
	£88	Patina Cake Sale
14 th June 2016	£90	Patina Saturday
5 th July 2016	£87.60	Reception ZOOLAB visit
19 th July 2016	£109.20	Yr 6 Autograph Books
22 nd July 2016	£200	Yr 3 Forest School trip
21st September 2016	£510	Patina
29 th September 2016	£200	Yr 6 trip to the Imperial War Museum
29 th September 2016	£200	Yr 2 trip to Drusillas
29 th September 2016	£200	Yr 6 trip to Newhaven fort
29 th September 2016	£200	Yr 5 trip to Herstmonceux
29 th September 2016	£2450	Interactive Whiteboard for year 2
09 th January 2017	£2400	Interactive Whiteboard EYFS
09 th January 2017	£155.49	Art week
09 th January 2017	£20	Tea Towel Pens
09 th January 2017	£150	towards xmas lunch and tree
09 th January 2017	£98.31	Christmas fair makes
09 th January 2017	£850	Reception Mud kitchen
8 th March 2017	£833.33	Yoga

Christmas Lunch



On Tuesday, 12th December the children enjoyed a traditional Christmas lunch with crackers, Christmas hats, jokes and even an appearance from a special visitor!

Safe-Guarding Children at Western Road Community Primary School: At Western Road Community Primary, all staff take safeguarding children very seriously. All staff have been trained in Safeguarding and Child Protection. If you have any concerns about a child's well-being, bullying or e-safety, please contact the Designated Teachers for Child Protection: Mr Montebello, Mr Paterson and Mrs Wooler.

Christmas Nativity

Reception and Key Stage One children performed a fantastic version of 'Babushka', retelling the Christmas story. Thank you to everyone who came to support the children in their roles. DVDs of the nativity are still available (see previous letter).

Carols Around The Tree

Please don't forget to return your ticket request slips for this event if you have not already done so. We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at the performance.

Early closure for last day of term

Please note, school will finish at 1.15pm on the last day of term (Wednesday, 20th December). The school will make arrangements to supervise any childen who cannot be collected at this earlier time. Please don't forget to return your slip to let us know if you will be collecting your child at the earlier time of 1.15pm or would prefer that they stay at school until 3.30pm.

Reminder

If your child uses any form of medication, for example inhalers, please speak with Mrs Winter in the School Office (01273 473013 or office@westernroad.e-sussex.sch.uk) as a form needs to be completed, even for self-medication of inhalers.

Celebration Assembly

Congratulations to the following children for being awarded the Headteacher's Cup and certificate:



Sofia, Lucas, Matilda and Felix



Wilf, Kitty, Joseph and Rupert

Safe-Guarding Children at Western Road Community Primary School: At Western Road Community Primary, all staff take safeguarding children very seriously. All staff have been trained in Safeguarding and Child Protection. If you have any concerns about a child's well-being, bullying or e-safety, please contact the Designated Teachers for Child Protection: **Mr Montebello, Mr Paterson and Mrs Wooler.**



Harry, Lottie, Holly and Alice



Liberty and Stanley

Key Dates 2017 - 2018

Tuesday, 19th December 2017 Wednesday, 20th December 2017

Term Three Assemblies

Friday, 12th January 2018 Friday, 19th January 2018 Friday, 26th January 2018 Friday, 2nd February 2018 Carols Around The Tree (10am) Early finish of school (1.15pm)

Celebration Assembly (9.15am) Year Four Class Assembly to parents (9.15am) Celebration Assembly (9.15am) Year Three Class Assembly to parents (9.15am)

INSET days 2017 – 2018: Tuesday, 2nd January 2018, Wednesday, 3rd January 2018, Monday, 4th June 2018

On behalf of all the staff, I'd like to thank everyone for all the lovely cards and gifts we have received over the last few days. We wish you all a very happy Christmas and look forward to seeing the children back at school on Thursday, 4th January 2018.